William S. Hart Union High School District

March 10, 2022

ISL Security

139 S. Beverly Drive
Suite 320

Beverly Hills, CA 90212

Ms. Lavizani,

The District confirms notice of the merger between Sterling General Security and ISL
Security effective March 5, 2022.

Please note that we have an existing contract in place for security services for our
Graduations held at College of the Canyon until 2024. The insurance requirements will

need to reflect ISL along with the required DOJ.

This item will be taken to the Board as an amendment of the existing contract for
Governing Board Approval.

The District looks forward to our continued business relationship.
Sincerely,
Collyn J. Nielsen, Ed.D.

Chief Administrative Officer
William S. Hart Union High School District
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